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To whom it may concern: 

I have known John Halbrook and his family for many years.   

John’s devotion to service and public safety has been demonstrated all these years through his work and 

volunteer activities, in Johnston, as part of the Fire Department and medic team, and in Central Iowa, with the 

Iowa Department of Homeland Security/Emergency Response. He was an active volunteer in the firefighters 

association during his time in Johnston, and in the Civil Air Patrol for ten years. 

 This devotion to service to the well-being of the community led him to his present position as program 

coordinator for the Safeguard Iowa Partnership. His outreach to communities, and facilitation of security 

program development is extraordinary.  He is devoted to, and dogged in his efforts, to provide service to all of 

central Iowa communities. 

 John’s ever-present participation in the activities of his children, and with their teammates, is another 

testament to John’s penchant for service. He is continually on the lookout for ways to provide deeper and richer 

experiences for everyone.  

 I wholeheartedly recommend John Halbrook for the 40 under 40 nomination. 

 

Sincerely, 

Robert G. Riley Jr.  
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